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Clodronic acid reduces bone
metastases

Clodronic acid reduces the occurrence of bone
metastases in patients with primary operable breast
cancer, reports a multinational group of researchers.1

In this multicentre study, 1069 such patients were
randomised to receive oral clodronic acid [‘Bonefos’]
1600 mg/day (n = 530), or placebo, for 2 years,
commencing within 6 months of primary treatment with
surgery, radiotherapy, chemotherapy, and tamoxifen as
required. The median follow-up was for 2007 days.

An intent-to-treat analysis showed that during the
study medication period, the occurrence of bone
metastases was significantly reduced in patients who
were treated with clodronic acid, compared with
placebo recipients (2.3% vs 5.2%). This effect was not
maintained once medication was withdrawn. Actuarial
bone metastases-free survival rates at 2 years were
96.2% for clodronic acid recipients and 93.3% for
placebo recipients, corresponding rates were 88.9% and
89.8%, respectively, at 5 years. The between-group
difference was statistically significant at 2 years.
Treatment with clodronic acid did not have any
significant effect on nonosseous metastases.

The researchers suggest that the mechanism by which
clodronic acid reduces the occurrence of bone
metastases may be related to its ability to inhibit
osteoclast function.

In an accompanying editorial, Dr Gregory Mundy
from the University of Texas Health Science Center, US,
remarks that ‘although there are still many questions
regarding the use of bisphosphonates in patients with
early and advanced breast cancer that remain
unresolved, this work does improve our understanding of
how, where, and for how long they should be used, and
some of the benefits we can expect to see in our
patients’.2
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